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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

The Blue Box Theater in the Gatton Student Center (circled at

left) has been a “shelled” space since the construction of the

building was completed in 2018. Shelled spaces are spaces

within new construction that are left unfinished at the conclusion

of initial construction. The shelled Blue Box Theater began to

change last week when Facilities Management teams started

working on the space (below) to convert it to a walk-up Covid

19 testing site. All UK students enrolled for the spring semester

who plan to come to campus at any point in the semester are

required to take a Covid-19 entry test between January 14-30.

Jerry Keefer pulls electrical wire to an 

exit sign box 
Brad Dube building an interior wall

Clyde Rigney installing an 

electrical switchbox

Friday’s Photo Collage was a shout out to our Grounds teams

who responded to the snow that blanketed the campus on

December 24 and 25 by returning to campus to ensure safe access

to critical campus facilities. Several other Facilities teams worked

continuously throughout the break including members of the

Facilities Management Medical Center staff. At left, supervisor

Hal Van Etten replaces a fan motor on New Year’s Day with

assistance from Steven Curry and Jacob Roe (not pictured).

http://www.uky.edu/sustainability/FacilitiesDaily

